An Explanation of two ‘’Not Covered’’ and one ‘’No’’ response in the Annual Internal Audit Report

B.  This authority complied with its financial regulations, payments were supported by invoices, all expenditure was approved, and VAT was appropriately accounted for. – VAT is written in the Not Covered column.
E.  Expected income was fully received, based on correct prices, properly recorded and promptly banked; and VAT was appropriately accounted for. – VAT is written in the Not Covered column.

The internal auditor suggested that a separate VAT column should be added to the monthly financial report.  This is best practice but is not a requirement.  The accounts package that we operate is quite old, I will try to see if I can add a VAT column in future.  The VAT reclaimed is recorded as a separate item on the annual receipts and payments account.  The receipts sheet is on the finances page of the website.  
The internal auditor agreed that the reclamation of VAT for the 2021-22 period was submitted and the payment by HMRC recorded.  However, the reclamation sheets for VAT for the 2022-23 period (made in the new financial year period) were included in the accounts folder submitted but the IA failed to see them.  They have been provided to the external auditor to show that the reclamation has been made in accordance with best practice of reclamation on at least an annual basis.

M.  In the year covered by this AGAR, the authority correctly provided for a period for the exercise of public rights as required by the Accounts and Audit Regulations. – This was marked in the No column.

The internal auditor pointed out that I had made a mistake on the dates on my form for this year’s period of rights.  I had put the same date on line 1 and also on line C.  I corrected this mistake and included the current dates in my variances explanation (on the finances page of the website), as well as putting the correct dates on the form which I displayed on our noticeboards and website.  
Looking in more detail at box M, this refers to last year’s exercise of public rights, the period for inspection of the 2021-22 year’s accounts.  I did place a notice of public rights on the noticeboards and on the website last year.  I gave the dates that it ran for in my variances explanation of last year.  However, although the variances explanation is still up on the website, under last year’s accounts page, and so the dates could be confirmed, the actual notice of public rights was taken down once the period had ended.  The conclusion of audit notice is, of course, still present on the web, under last year’s accounts page.  In future I can leave the notice of public rights up on the website for the whole year and include it in the accounts page for 2022-23 going forward if that is the right procedure.
